
Jeanne Jugan Residence 
2999 Schurz Ave 
Bronx, NY 10465 

 

 

 February 5, 2022 

I am happy to again announce that we have had no positive cases of the Covid-19 virus this week among the 

Residents or among the staff. The Residents are doing well and enjoyed a lively Chinese New Year Party on Thursday. A 

large number of them LOVE Chinese food and indulged together surrounded by lovely Chinese decorations with Melanie 

and the staff. 

 These frigid days keep most of us indoors but hopefully the weather will soon improve and we’ll begin to see the 

ice and snow disappear. We look forward to the day when we can again welcome our volunteers and friends to Jeanne 

Jugan Residence. We realize that although Residents families are free to come there are still multiple restrictions and 

regulations to comply with.  

 We take this opportunity to thank you for your cooperation and understanding during these difficult and 

challenging times. Hopefully we will soon be able to resume normal activities and all this will be a memory of the past. 

God bless and have a great weekend. 

 

Sincerely, 

Sr. Gertrude Mary 

Sr. Gertrude Mary lsp 


